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Mr. President,
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Portugal welcomes the delegation of Brunei Darussalam. Portugal remains concerned with a widespread pattern of human rights violations and discrimination, in particular against women and members of minorities.

Portugal addresses the following recommendations to Brunei:

i) repeal the recent revisions to the Penal Code which stipulate the death penalty;

ii) respect the rights of persons with mental health conditions and psychosocial disabilities in line with the CRPD, including by combating institutionalization, stigma, violence and overmedicalization, and by developing community-based and people-centred mental health services which promote inclusion in the community;

iii)  repeal or amend the Sedition Act and the Local Newspapers Order so that they conform with international human rights standards and take concrete legal action to protect the rights to freedom of expression and freedom of the press, abolish censorship and foster a pluralistic and independent media environment;

iv)  withdraw its general reservation to CEDAW and eliminate all discriminatory legal provisions against women, including those relating to marriage and divorce, property, inheritance and transmission of nationality to their children.



Thank you Mr. President. 









